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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Fri 11th Sept Gymnastics program 

Thurs 17th Sept Stage 2 Cascade Incursion  -  Renewable Energy.  Cascade comes to us! 

Fri 18th Sept Gymnastics program 

Thurs 24th Sept Years 3 - 6 Sports Tabloid Day 

ANTARCTICA 
Have you ever wondered about Antarctica?  How cold does it get? Which 
animals live there? What kind of plant life can survive such an extreme 
climate?  Stage 3 students have been researching all these questions as 
well as many more aspects of Antarctica.  They have been really enjoying 
this unit of work and have been designing their own websites filled with 
fabulous information, pictures and fun facts.  Students have also created 
some wonderful artworks that are displayed around both the 5/6 Maroon 
and 5/6 Violet rooms.  Some fun facts about Antarctica: 
 
 If you hold a fish out of   

water for longer than five 
seconds it will freeze      
automatically! 

 There is very little rainfall 
each year. It is classified as 
a desert. 

 Around 90% of ice in the 
world is found in Antarctica. 

 On average the ice is 
1.9km deep! 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE   
      MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
eSAFETY COMMISSIONER SESSION:  
BE AN eSAFE KID: PRIVACY AND SECURITY 
Our Stage 3 students will be participating in a presentation developed and presented by Aurora College    
during this week. The session is aimed at supporting students with being healthy and safe online. They will: 
 
 explore what privacy and personal information means 
 understanding what an online ‘stranger’ can be 
 develop strategies and skills to secure accounts 
 Learn where to go for help and support 
 
SPORTING SCHOOLS – AFTER SCHOOL SPORT 
Our after school touch football sessions through Sporting Schools are going well and have proven to be 
quite popular. Thanks to Mr Hurley and to Miss Kyle for organising and supervising this great opportunity for 
our students! 
 
COMMUNITY FEEDBACK SURVEY 
Leading up to the development of our School Excellence Improvement Plan for we have emailed out a     
survey inviting your very valuable feedback and suggestions for consideration during our planning phase.  
We would really appreciate it if you could complete our short survey by Wednesday 16th September. We will 
also be surveying our students and staff. 
 

TELL THEM FROM ME SURVEYS 
We have registered to participate in the Tell Them From Me survey again this year. Our students from Years 
4 to 6 are invited to complete the survey twice during the year. 
 
We also ask that all parents from Kindergarten to Year 6 complete the survey also. It is called the Partners in 
Learning. The anonymous information gathered by us from these surveys helps us to clarify and strengthen 
the important relationship between parent and school. Our wonderful team of teachers also complete the 
survey each year.  
 
A link for the anonymous parent Partners in Learning survey will be sent via SMS to you this week. Please 
let us know if you don’t receive a link to complete the survey. The survey window closes on Friday 23rd     
October. 
 
UPDATED GUIDELINES FOR OPERATIONS DURING COVID-19  
Guidelines for schools were updated last week. Following is a list of changes in guidelines as they will      
impact on us at Urunga Public School until further notice: 

 
 School attendance: 
 
Students should be at school unless: 
 

 they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to return to school due to an 
ongoing medical condition and the expected timeframe 

 they are currently unwell. 
 
In accordance with advice from NSW Health, parents and carers are reminded NOT to send children to 
school if they are unwell, even if they have the mildest flu-like symptoms. Schools will make               
arrangements for students who present as unwell or have flu like symptoms to be sent home. 

 
                                                                                                

                        Our focus this week  
                             is the green rule 
                             “raise your hand 

                              and wait for  
                              permission  
                               to speak” 



 

 

 
NSW Health have requested that schools encourage anyone who is unwell or has even mild flu-like      
symptoms, to arrange to be tested through their local medical practitioner or one of the COVID-19 clinics. 
 
Students and staff with flu like symptoms will need to provide a copy of a negative COVID-19 test result 
before being permitted to return to school. 
 
Schools are not required to conduct widespread temperature screening or mandate the wearing of a mask. 
 
All schools will be vigilant when implementing infection control, physical distancing and personal hygiene 
protocols to protect the health and safety of students and staff. Schools will promote the need to follow 
good hygiene practices such as: 
 

 regularly washing hands 
 avoiding sharing drinks or food 
 coughing or sneezing into your elbow, or a tissue which should be discarded immediately 
 filling water bottles from bubblers rather than using the bubbler directly. 

 
PARENTING IDEAS ARTICLE 
This week’s article is titled ‘Helping your child avoid being cyberbullied’ .This is an article that focuses on 
supporting parents and children with positive technology experiences. 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2021 
Our Kindergarten 2021 enrolment process has commenced. If you 
have a child that will be starting school next year, please contact our 
office for further details. 
 
Take care 
Jane Martyn 
Principal 

COVID-19 Testing Clinics 
 

As at 18th August 2020 
 

Bellingen 
Register first by phoning Three Rivers Health 02 6655 0663 
Drive Through Testing clinic - Watson Street, Bellingen.  
Open 1—2pm, Monday-Friday. 
 

Coffs Harbour 
Testing Clinic at the Health Campus in a white marquee near the Emergency   
Department. 
Open 8am—5pm, 7 days. 
Children under 5yrs must present to the  Emergency Department. 
 

Nambucca Heads 
Pre appointments via the Primary Health Network  
65688688  

 
  

 



 

 

        

 

 
 

 
 
 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 JENNY LUXON 
 
 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON  3/4 BLUE 

 
Classroom Teacher:  Mrs Paxton 
 
Number of Students:  28 
 
In Term 3 we have welcomed two new students - Cecil and Ricky - and farewelled McKenzi. 
 
We have really enjoyed learning how to work with clay and made firstly a monster and secondly a coiled 
pot. Next step is to glaze them in the new colours we have. 
 
Our favourite subject at present is History.  Here we’ve been looking at how families and communities 
changed over time.  We are currently watching “Back in Time for Dinner”, “My Place” and “Are you tougher 
than your Ancestors”.  We’ve watched and taken notes and are looking forward to an end of term quiz  
competition. 
 
Bring on gymnastics! We love it and every class member is participating. 
 
If you need to know more about cockroaches - just ask us as we’ve been writing information reports about 
them! 
 
We also speak well!  The class put in an excellent effort in the Public Speaking. 

 

WELL DONE 3/4 BLUE! 



 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School photos were handed out last week to everyone who made orders.  We have also received the group     
photos that were taken of our School Captains, School Leaders, SRC, House Captains and Vice Captains, 
Year 6 and the Year 6 Fun photo. 
 
These group photos can be viewed and ordered online at  www.theschoolphotographer.com.au   using the 
online ordering code below: 
 

20S6071VT39U 
 
The group photo prices are: 
$18 each, 2 for $34, 3 for $46, 4 for $58 or 5 for $70. 
 
The photos will be available to view and purchase ONLINE ONLY. 
 
LIBRARY NEWS 
Thank you to Miss de With for looking after the library while 
I was away.  A new Book Club catalogue was distributed 
last week. If you would like to order, please return your    
order forms by this Friday September 11th.  Orders can be 
done through the Book Club LOOP online ordering system 
or by filling in the order sheet and returning it with the      
correct money to your child’s classroom teacher. 
 
There are a few students with overdue library books. 
Could you please take a minute to find any overdue books 
and send them into school. Thank you! 
Mrs Jensen 
 
FORTNIGHTLY CLASS AWARDS 
Before we headed off to class on Monday morning to start a new week, Mrs Martyn was very proud to      
congratulate two fabulous readers who achieved their 1000 minute reading club awards.  Well done Chloe 
Penfold and Otis Hmelnitsky.  After some announcements from other teachers, Mrs Wickham and Mr       
Patterson handed out the fortnightly class awards.  Well done to all the recipients. 
 
 



 

 

YEAR 6  
Last Friday Year 6 students took part in our first VALID program. The program provides online end of stage 
assessment in the key learning area of Science. 
 

 
ANTARCTICA cont... 
Below is a great poem written by Samantha        
Kennedy while studying the unit on Antarctica. 

 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY AWARDS  
TERM 3  WEEK 6 

K RED 3/4 BLUE 
Mina Solomon Zayne Farrell 
River Dawson Charlie Phillips 
Tayla Sheridan Myles Duncan 
Sorren Smith Kayla Swain 
K WHITE 4 RUBY 
Savannah Laird Emma Marziano 
Harriet Rampling Georgia Atkins 
Paige Garrad Maximilian Boaz 
1/2 TEAL Arabella Porter 
Zak Simpson 5/6 MAROON 
Ciara Tate Abbi Sheridan 
Laylah Moore Liam McCann 
 Bayley Cavanagh-Rose 
1/2 YELLOW Claire Young 
Nate Fitzgibbon 5/6 VIOLET 
Jai Doughty Tahlia George 
Harriet Ross Sienna Young 

2/3 GREEN Tegan Stone 
Milly Forbes  
Harley Aitken MR SERCOMBE 
Elise Pagulayan-McCabe Abby Marziano 
Audrey Rampling Paige Garrad 

Isabella Burgess Jackson Briggs 



 

 

  
 
  



 

 

 
 
  

 

St Barnabas Op Shop is open on the following days: 
 

TUESDAY:  9.00am - 1.00pm 
WEDNESDAY  9.00am- 1.00pm 
SATURDAY   : 9.00am - 12 noon 

 

Warm winter woollies available 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

URUNGA FOOD  
PANTRY 

 
NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN 

CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

Open to anyone with a         
pensioner or healthcare card as 

well as those experiencing     
financial stress 

 
OPEN IN URUNGA 

Thursday: 10.00am  ‐  12.00pm 
Friday:  9.30am  ‐  1.30pm 

 
 

BELLINGEN FOOD PANTRY IS 
ALSO OPEN  

Tues 10‐12 and Fri 10‐12 

Nambucca Heads Cricket Club Registration Day 
 

We are holding a registration day for our cricket club on Sunday 
the 27th of September from 11am at Coronation Oval, Short St. 

 
We are looking for boys and girls to join our under 12 team, we will 

also have a boys under 16’s T 20 team. 
 

Kit is supplied by the club and rego is $100 which        
includes insurance, we also accept Active Kids Vouchers. 

 
Any questions can be emailed to 
jane.donovan1@det.nsw.edu.au 



 

 

  
 
  



 

 

  
 
  



 

 

  
 
  


